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EFRAG’s Consultation on Proactive Work 

European Financial Reporting Advisory Group

Dear Sir/Madam,


ICAC is pleased to give its comments on this consultation.We welcome EFRAG’s initiative, in our view, proactive work is an important part of EFRAG’s activities.
In order to answer EFRAG’s consultation we will divide our comments in two different issues:
1. The projects of Table 2 ‘Proposed Proactive Projects’ that we consider of more importance:

· Develop European Input to the IASB’s post- implementation review of IFRS 3 ‘Business Combinations’
· Post-implementation review of IFRIC 12 ‘Service Concession Arrangements’
2. Identifying the areas where we think EFRAG should undertake proactive work:

In order to add additional comments, we think it would be of much help for improving the understanding of the accounting issues or projects that are at each time being consulted and proposed for comments to constituents and stakeholders, to make some kind of “Impact Studies” of each new proposal to be taken in consideration.

We see a lack of the very useful information that would be to get an “impact study” that would make (at an early stage of the project) a clear and didactic comparison between the “current accounting” and “how it would be accounted for according to the project being proposed”. We are of the view that this would particularly help us to understand the Drafts, and identify with deeper knowledge whether or not the new proposals are likely to make a demonstrable improvement to financial reporting in Europe.
In the Effect Studies carried out by EFRAG it makes a technical assessment of all new and revised Standards and Interpretations issued by the IASB and IFRIC, provides the results to the European Commission in the form of recommendations as to whether or not the Standard or Interpretation assessed should be endorsed for use in the EU. Also EFRAG gives consideration to the costs and benefits from implementing the new or revised Standard or Interpretation in the EU.
According to our proposal, Impact studies would be carried at a much earlier stage of the projects, and containing information more based on comparisons and comparative examples between “proposed” and “current” Standards or Interpretations. This, in our view, would help the reader to understand, implement and evaluate more easily the costs and benefits of the new accounting criteria. 
Please don’t hesitate to contact us if you would like to clarify any point of this letter,

Yours sincerely,

José Antonio Gonzalo Angulo
Chairman of ICAC 



_1019317411

